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July 23,2013

Don Malinowski

Senior Planner

Community & Regional Planning Branch
Technical Review Section

604-800 Portage Ave.

Winnipeg MB R3G ON4

Re:

Red River Pullet Farms Ltd.

Dear Mr. Malinowski;

In response to your request for additional information | have attached the following response along with
additional supporting information.

1

3)

4)

5)

The acreages indicated in the Land Base calculator and Manure Application Characteristic Table
have been modified to correlate with one another taking into consideration the adjustments to the
eligible land base. The affected supporting documents have been attached.

NW 29-8-4E has been eliminated from the acreage suitable for manure application as a more
recent soil analysis is not available. This filed, however has been included in the Acreage
Available as it will be incorporated into the manure management plan upon testing later this fall.
Additional supporting information consisting of the original lab test resuits for SE and NE 13-8-3E
have been included. This information indicates that the field were tested in July 2012.

The manure Application Field Characteristics Table has been modified to reflect the correct
description for NE and SE 13-8-3E.

Calculations for the “Acreage Suitable for Manure Spreading” have taken into account the
required setbacks from water features as required.

Within the technical review document it was identified that in the event that there was a mass
mortality that either removal to an approved landfill or on-site burial would be considered both as
viable options for the disposal of the carcasses. Test hole drilling on site has indicated that the
soil and groundwater conditions are such that site conditions would be suitable for burial without
imposing any undue environmental threat. Each of these options have been identified by
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Manitoba Conservation & Water Stewardship as being a suitable means of disposal. Should an
event such as this occur, a proposal for the preferred method of disposal depending on the
situation is put forth to Manitoba Conservation & Water Stewardship for their approval. Disposal
of the mortalities are done under the supervision of Manitoba Conservation & Water Stewardship
staff.

I trust this will provide the necessary information as requested. Please feel free to contact me if you have
any further questions or concerns.
Respectfully Submitted,

South-Man Engineering

Per, %é/%ﬁ

Peter Grieger, P. Eng.



